               CODY SHOOTING COMPLEX
                   General Membership Meeting

                               May 10, 2016

General Membership Meeing
The meeting was called to order by President Otis Smith at 6 pm..There were 7 directors and board members present with 1 member at large. 

A motion to accept the April minutes was made by Director Mike Cannella – Vice President Jerry Stroh seconded the motion with an amendment to the minutes.  There are 600 tickets to sell.  The amendment was accepted as was the minutes. All in favor.
Old Business
President Otis Smith stated that the Outdoor Show will be on May 13 and 14.  He passed around a sign up sheet for volunteers to work the CSC booth. Gun raffle tickets will be sold as well as a 13 month membership. Treasurer Mike Schnell stated that Mike Borg with USAYESS will be sending the number of shooters this week. Secretary Katie Brass talked about the bids that were received for the garbage, sanitation and propane. It was voted on and passed by all that Iverson will do the sanitation and Two Tuff Guys will do the garbage.  More was needed before any propane bid could be accepted.  Secretary Katie Brass will call Blakeman and find out if they own the tanks or do we and if we are carrying a credit and if there is a monthly fee for the tanks. Sanitation will be every other week from April 1 til October 15 the monthly until April 1.  The same for the garbage.  President Otis Smith, Vice President Jerry Stroh and Chief Range Officer Greek Stroh will be ones to call for additional sanitation or garbage pick up.
New Business
President Otis Smith thanked all the people  that helped with Trap on Scholastic shoot. Treasurer Mike Schnell stated that the Senior Class Sporting Clays shoot had 105 shooters – Doug Greenway and President Otis Smith tying for HOA. President Otis Smith asked for a motion for the money from the Gun raffle be ear marked for the electric/battery gate.  Secretary Katie Brass made the motion with Director Mike Cannella seconded it. All  but Chief Range Office voted in favor – he voted nay. A letter to the Wyoming Game and Fish Commissioners will be done by Treasurer Mike Schnell and Secretary Katie Brass in the upcoming week. President Otis Smith and Youth Director Tiger McNeil were on KODI party line – this am (Tuesday May 10th) to talk about the booths at the Outdoor Show this weekend.
Venue Managers Reports
none – all funds turned into Treasurer Mike Schnell

Vice President Jerry Stroh stated that Youth Director Tiger McNeil has obtained some pipe to be used for drainage on the Range. Pipe was donated.. Youth Director Tiger McNeil said that the next Scholastic shoot will be in June.

No further business – motion for adjournment made by Treasurer Mike Schnell and seconded by Director Dick Kosnick.

Adjourn at 6:40 pm.

Respectfully Submitted

President Otis Smith                   Secretary Katie Brass


